
Phoenix Water Drought Pipeline Project 

Bell Road to SR 51 

Virtual Public Meetings October 28 and 29, 2020 

 

1 

 

Questions and Answers:  

1. Is this going to be a new pipe or a rehab of an existing pipe? 

a. This is a brand-new 66-inch pipeline. 

2. On what side of the road is the pipeline being installed? 

a. The pipeline is on different sides of the road depending on the location. Please 

contact our team if you have a question about which side of the road the pipeline will 

be installed in your area. The full design of the pipeline cannot be shared due to 

Homeland Security Critical Infrastructure Protection Laws. 

3. Will 32nd Street remain open? 

a. 32nd Street will remain open. In the active work zones, which are anticipated to be 

about 1,200 feet long (approximately ¼ mile) at a time. There will be at least one lane 

of traffic in each direction. 

4. How long will there be restrictions at 32nd Street and Bell? 

a. For the initial construction of the valve and connection to the existing water 

transmission system, the area will be restricted for three months (November 2020 – 

January 2021). In 2021, when the new pipeline is installed along Bell Road between 

32nd St and 31st St, the area will be impacted again. Please sign up for email updates 

so you can stay informed on a weekly basis of the construction activities and 

schedules. Construction schedules are subject to change. 

5. What timeframe will the bike path at Dreamy Draw be closed? 

a. Approximately Spring 2021 through late 2022. Please sign up for email updates so 

you can stay informed on a weekly basis of the construction activities and schedules. 

Construction schedules provided are subject to change due to weather or other 

unforeseen conditions. 

6. Will the bike lane on 32nd Street be restricted? 

a. Active work zones will require bike lane closures or restrictions. Please sign up for 

email updates so you can stay informed on a weekly basis of any restrictions, 

construction activities and schedules. 
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7. Will the access road to SR 51 be closed at any time? 

a. There will be restrictions on the Northern Avenue frontage however, access to SR 51 

at 32nd Street and also at 26th Street will not be affected.  

8. Where can I find information about the Parks Department improvements at Dreamy Draw? 

a. https:// www.phoenix.gov/parks 

9. What will be the impact on 32nd Street businesses and how will they be reached out to? 

a. Our team started visiting businesses, schools, and churches individually in September 

2020, and personal outreach will continue throughout the project, as well as email 

updates, mailings, and door hangings. 

10. Can I download this slide presentation? 

a. Community members can view the presentation by watching the video of the virtual 

public meeting available on phoenix.gov/droughtpipeline 

11. Is this meeting being recorded? 

a. Yes, the virtual public meeting was recorded and available on 

phoenix.gov/droughtpipeline  

12. What will the traffic restrictions be on 32nd Street and for how long? 

a. See #3 

13. How will the pipe installation under SR 51 affect traffic? 

a. We do not anticipate any impacts to SR 51 traffic during this operation. There will be 

restrictions along the Northern Avenue frontage road and construction restrictions on 

32nd Street may impact traffic coming to & from SR 51 East of 32nd Street . 

14. 32nd Street has recently been repaved. Will this project disturb that new pavement? 

a. There are different levels of pavement restoration ranging from surface treatment 

(applying a thin layer of sealant to lengthen the life of the asphalt) to digging up and 

completely replacing asphalt. Most of the areas we are disturbing may have 

undergone surface treatment, and we have coordinated with Streets to minimize 

disturbance to new pavement. We will restore asphalt when the pipeline installation is 

complete. 

 

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/waterservices/droughtpipeline
https://www.phoenix.gov/waterservices/droughtpipeline
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15. When will construction impact the Great Hearts Academy? 

a. Approximately summer 2022. We are working closely with Great Hearts and all 

nearby schools. 

16. When will the construction be near Cholla? (Or any specific area—we have had questions 

from many people wanting to know when it will be in their area) 

a. See Question 2.  

17. When will construction begin? 

a. Construction of the pipeline is anticipated to begin in the Spring of 2021 starting at 

the 32nd Street and Bell Road area and heading south. Additionally, utility relocations 

throughout the area are anticipated to begin in early 2021. Please sign up for email 

updates so you can stay informed on a weekly basis of the construction activities and 

schedules. Construction schedules are subject to change. 

18. Will there be loud blasting? 

a. Loud blasting is not anticipated on this project. 

19. How are you coordinating with other planned Street Improvements? 

a. Shea and Cholla—landscape median improvements; get info from Streets 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets, but we are coordinating closely so they can start 

their work after pipeline is installed. 

20. Will there be restrictions on the pedestrian bridge over SR 51? 

a. There may be some restrictions. 

21. How do you control dust? 

a. We use water trucks and street sweepers to control dust. 

22. When utilities are relocated, will there be disruptions to service? 

a. Disruptions are not anticipated. Unplanned disruptions are communicated by each 

utility. 

23. Will my water have to be shut off? 

a. We do not anticipate water service disruption, however, if that need arises, we will 

notify affected customers in advance. 

 

 

https://www.phoenix.gov/streets
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24. Will you attempt to mitigate traffic redirection through neighborhoods? 

a. Yes, when we plan traffic control in advance, we consider impacts on surrounding 

areas. 

 


